A Message from NAWJ’s President

Hon. Fernande (Nan) R.V. Duffly

Dear NAWJ Members,

Greetings Members,
Following February's report, I attended the American Bar Association's mid-year meeting in Los Angeles.  While there, I made presentations about NAWJ and encouraged ongoing collaboration between our organizations at meetings of the Commission on Women, the Commission on Individual Rights an Responsibilities and the Council of the National Conference of Bar Presidents; attended the Racial and Ethnic Diversity in the Profession's Spirit of Excellence luncheon; participated, with NAWJ Resource Board Liaison Sandy Thompson and others, on the NAWJ co-sponsored panel: "From Diversity to Advancement: Overcoming Challenges to Achieve Success in the Legal Profession;" met informally with many NAWJ members; attended several educational programs, including some that we may replicate at upcoming conferences; and enjoyed a wonderful meeting with NAWJ founding mother Joan Dempsey Klein and others.
         

On February 19, I joined Dru in Chicago at a meeting of the growing and supportive Friends Committee.  I also attended a meeting of the Judges Committee; co-chairs Cheryl Cesario, Sophia Hall and Jane Craney and a large number of enthusiastic judges were in attendance.  The committee made great strides in planning the educational component of NAWJ's Midwest Leadership Conference and an exciting educational program is being developed.  At the Committee's suggestion, the conference dates have been changed somewhat to August 27-29; the Gala luncheon featuring Justice Ginsburg, with Scott Turow following, will be held August 28. 
         

In connection with the NAWJ Mid-Year and Northeast Leadership Conference, taking place in Boston April 11-13, I have participated in several meetings, in person and by telephone, with the hardworking Judges Committee; the programs have been set and the details are being worked on -- this is going to be a wonderful, and fun, event and I hope you will join us in Boston! 

 

This year's Women Chief Justices/Congressional Caucus on Women's Issues Luncheon has been scheduled for June 25, 2008.  Our Co-Chairs, Vanessa Ruiz and Gladys Kessler (staffed by Dru) have held the first planning meeting and are well into the planning process for the Luncheon and related activities with the staffs of Caucus Co-Chairs Rep. Lois Capps and Rep. Cathy McMorris Rogers. 
         

Immediate Past-President Brenda Loftin has, on my behalf, accepted an invitation from the National Association of Juvenile and Family Court Judges to address its Board during their annual meeting taking place March 9 in St Louis.  I will be leaving for Panama in a few weeks to attend the conference of the International Association of Women Judges and will report back to you next month about this event, as well as on my upcoming meeting with the President and Chairman of Forster-Long, publisher of the American Bench, about our plan to highlight the parameters of gender diversity in the judiciary.        

Nan Duffly
Hon. Ruth Cooper Burg to Receive

Margaret Brent Award

You have already learned that Colonel (U.S. Air Force Retired) Linda Strite Murnane will receive the Margaret Brent Award this August, but another of our distinguished members will be recognized at that time as well: Ruth Cooper Burg was also named as a recipient of the ABA's 2008 Margaret Brent Award. In 1972, Ruth was the first woman appointed to serve as Administrative Judge and Division Head of the Armed Services Board of Contract Appeals; she served as the only woman on that bench for 8 years, and since then acted as a mentor for every woman appointed.  Among a long list of firsts, Ruth also was the first woman to chair the ABA section on Public Contract Law.  In recognition of Ruth's many years of active mentoring of other women who since then have participated as chairs or members of the section, the ABA instituted an annual luncheon in her honor, the Ruth C. Burg Luncheon for Women in Public Contract Law. 

 

We are thrilled that our long-time member has been so appropriately recognized, and enormously proud to include her among the very long and prestigious list of NAWJ members and staff who have received this award.

 National Association of Women Judges

Midyear and Northeastern Leadership Conference

Boston, MA

April 11-13, 2008
See attachment for Exciting Conference Details and Registration Form
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